President’s Report

Jan. 19, 2015

I have, as I indicated in previous discussions with fellow board members, indicated my intent to focus my personal efforts this year on grantwriting for the new building, as we have plenty of funds for upgrades to the Clausen Cabin (and, if truth be told, difficulty in spending those funds by the deadline). What we need are commitments from members of this board to maintain, plan for, and repair the cabin such that the community can make use of it as soon as possible. This means helping to find volunteers to assist you, acting as organizers and cheerleaders, and most of all, serving as ambassadors for the library to the community. Right now, the JTEL cannot hope to serve its membership or the village of Ester, much less the wider Library Service Area or the state if we don’t have a functioning base of operations.

This means basic maintenance, such as plowing the driveway or shoveling the stairs, taking away the garbage, sweeping, shelving the books, etc. Even a little bit helps.

However, Madame President cannot be at the head of these efforts. It’s too much to do. She recommends that Mr. Rulon, who has consistently expressed concern that we are neglecting the Clausen Cabin, offer a suggestion to resolve this problem. 

Paperwork: Change of Officers Form

Circulation Report: 

I have been cataloging our books and in the process found a few duplicates (not many) and will address some of these issues with Varpu under Old Business.

• 3,468 books catalogued in our collections (entered on line) 

• 474 books catalogued in December and January (to date) 

The Friends of the Ester Library will work with us when it comes time to do a reshelving party.

